

www.onr.org.uk

From: Nick Baldwin CBE

30 October 2017

Office for Nuclear Regulation Ground Floor South Wing Rose Court 2 Southwark Bridge London, SE1 9HS

Tel: 0203 028 0612

onr.chair@onr.gov.uk www.onr.org.uk

Dear Colleague

I am writing, further to my letter of 6 September, to let you know that the ONR Board has appointed Mark Foy as its new Chief Nuclear Inspector with immediate effect. Mark replaces Dr Richard Savage who is leaving ONR for family reasons.

This appointment, which is initially for a fixed term of five years, is made with the approval of the Secretary of State following an open recruitment competition at which Mark was the unanimous choice of the selection panel.

You may recall that my letter also referred to the Board's intention to appoint Mark as Acting Chief Nuclear Inspector from 30 October until we were able to recruit a permanent replacement for Richard. I am pleased to say that, by pressing ahead immediately with the competition, and given Mark's

Kind Regards

Nick Baldwin CBE

Chair, Office for Nuclear Regulation